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Statement by the Democratic Socialist Republic of Sri Lanka

30th Session of the Universal Periodic Review

Review of Russia – 14 May 2018     
Mr. President,

Sri Lanka appreciates the Russian Federation for its presentation of a comprehensive national report and on implementation of the accepted recommendations as well as its engagement with this Council today.

We commend the important measures taken by the Russian Federation aimed at the promotion and protection of the rights of the child. In this connection, we consider the ratification of the Optional Protocol to the Convention on the Rights of the Child on the sale of children, child prostitution and child pornography, as a welcome step. We also acknowledge the ratification of other significant regional conventions and instruments by Russia during the period under review. 
It is pertinent to note the Russian Federation’s engagement with the different Human Rights Mechanisms including Treaty Bodies and Special Procedure Mandate Holders which we encourage the Russian Federation to continue. Sharing with the delegations the recent improvements made to the work of the Commissioner for Human Rights of the Russian Federation, in particular through amendments to the law would be useful in the future. 
While acknowledging the measures taken by the Russian Federation on protection of the right of foreign workers, we would appreciate further information on the standards adopted by the Russian Federation for their welfare and social protection. We have also taken note of the initiatives of the Russian Federation to effectively combat trafficking in humans, including through legislative interventions. 
In conclusion, Mr. President, we recommend that the Russian Government: 

1. Consider ratifying the International Convention on the Protection of the Rights of All Migrant Workers and Members of their Families ;
2. Take further steps to address human trafficking including through strengthened international cooperation and to enhance efforts to provide assistance to victims of human trafficking ; and
3. Continue to consolidate actions and programmes aimed at promotion and protection of the rights of the child.   

Finally, we wish Russia success in its UPR engagement. 
Thank you.

